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Welcome  

As we come to the end of 

another year and as we celebrate 

with joy the feast of the Nativity of 

the Lord it is our joy to be able to 

share with you some news of our 

Abbey and the wider Glenstal 

community.   

 

In the past year the 

community has had the joy o f 

celebrating ninety years of 

monastic life. We have also shared 

in the joy of welcoming a new 

member, as well as the sadness of 

bidding farewell to Fr Seán, who has 

gone to his eternal reward. What 

has been achieved is thanks in no 

small measure to the ki ndness and 

generosity of so many. We wish 

each and every one of you every 

blessing this Christmas and New 

Year.  

 

Brendan Coffey OSB  

Abbot of Glenstal  
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Community  Retreat   

 

July 24 -29 

 

The Community Retreat this year 

took place in the Abbey from July 24 until 

the morning of July 29. The retreat 

director was Fr Liam Tracey O.S.M. , who  

 

 

 

reflected with the community on the Rite 

of a Dedication of a Church.  

At the end of the retreat the 

monastic community renewed their 

vows at Conventual Mass on the feast of 

Sts Martha, Mary and Lazarus.   

 

Community News  
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Kenya A Reflection   

Jack and the Kenya Crew of 2017  

òAs for him who is making progress in 

the religious life and in faith his heart 

enlarges ó                     ~ Saint Benedict  

 

The decision to travel to Kenya 

was not one I made lightly. It was a huge 

commitment both from the fundraising 

perspective and taking part in the trip 

itself. That said, it was undoubtedly a 

great cause and something we all knew 

we wanted to be a part of. (I saved 

some money on haircuts too!)  From the 

moment we arrived in Laleõenok it was  

one exhilarating experience after 

another. I couldnõt dream of doing each 

and every one justice, but from tracking 

lions with Maasai scouts to walking with 

baboons, visiti ng one of the first known 

sites of human existence to the TATA 

Chemicals factory, there wasnõt a dull 

moment.   

 While our adventures through the 

Kenyan bush were both thrilling and 

memorable, it will be the Kenyan people 

that I will have the fondest memori es of. 

They were  hospitable  to no end from the 

night of our arrival, guiding us to and 

from our tents in the pitch dark. In a land 

under the strain of drought, they are a 

people bursting with life.  

It was a privilege  to learn about and 

experience their cu lture first hand. Joel 

and his team were  at our beck and call 

day and night, never once in poor form. 

I, myself was a bit grumpy to have 

gotten up at 4am again to try see lions 

and fail again, but there wasnõt a word 

from our chefs, Chenzen and Liz who 

wer e up cooking our breakfast!  


